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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
DATE:   April 13 , 2016
LOCATION:   Rm. 331, GOB.

  Mayville, NY 
Attendees: P. Lombardi, J. Caflisch,  A. Resnick, G. Paradis,  J. Gossett, J. Hemmer, B. Carlson, S. Butler, P. Whitford, N May, D. Hannum; H Butler 
Excused: M Geise
Guests: D. Phillips
HIGHLIGHTS
	1
	Jim C. opened the meeting at 9:03, welcomed our new Board members, Diane Hannum, representing the Northern Chautauqua Community Foundation, and Nicole May, representing Lakeshore Savings Bank, and guest Dennis Phillips from the Jamestown Post-Journal. He also reviewed the agenda; noting the deletion of a property disposition decision based on the recommendation of the Property Acquisition/Disposition Committee to elicit additional detail from the proposed purchaser, and/or continue to market the property. 

	2
	Audit Review and Approval – The Audit Committee presented the completed 2015 Financial Audit for review and approval. Gina P explained some of the challenges experienced with securing the audit and presenting the results in light of the major change in accounting methodology. Regardless of these changes, the auditor provided a clean result of the financial and internal controls, with no deficiencies noted. A copy of the management letter and financial audit is available on the chautauqualandbank.org web site and was uploaded along with the 990 and all the other mandated reports, to the NYS PARIS (Public Authority Reporting Information System).

	3
	PARIS – The Annual Report was also reviewed and approved for upload in the PARIS system, highlighting the outcomes of the 2015 fiscal year. A copy of the annual report is attached.

	4
	Office Move – Gina P discussed the status of the move of the Land Bank’s physical office to space in the Fredonia Tech Incubator. Staff will maintain presence in Jamestown 2-3 days per week. The search continues for an appropriate abandoned property to be transformed into the land bank’s permanent space which the staff will seek to use grant funds to acquire and renovate.

	5
	Demolition Update – Gina P reviewed the status of the demolition program which is in full swing and on target to meet the goals for the Jamestown and Mixed Use demos. Dunkirk demos are in danger of falling short of goal due to the lack of site control of the demolition targets. It was hoped that several properties would be able to be acquired at the tax auction, however the targets were redeemed by the April deadline. Staff is pursuing several donations of property that has been abandoned or is in estates or bank foreclosures to fill this gap. 

	4
	Other – A reminder to complete Board evaluation forms. These forms are used to facilitate a self-evaluation of the Board and to identify areas where Board development might enhance the effectiveness of the Board. 
· A quick review of upcoming bank auctions and potential acquisition targets

· Gina and Jim will present to the Administrative Services Committee of the Legislature on April 18

· Next mtgs to be held in Jamestown (May), Dunkirk (June), and Mayville (July) 




RESOLUTIONS Attached

